
Tourism Advisory Board
Quarterly Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, December 3, 2008, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware
Attendance

George Fiorile (Chairman)
Susan Graham (DEDO)
Kay Wheatley (Absent)
Linda Parkowski (DTO)
Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Nikki Boone (DTO)

Mike Schwartz (Board Member)
Kate Kreppein (DTO)

Xavier Teixido (Board Member)
Elio Battista (DOJ)
Barbara Benson (Absent)
Sarah Willoughby (GWCVB)
Tom McCarthy (Absent)
Scott Thomas (CVB)
Cheryl Lahman (DEDO)
Cindy Small (CVB)

The quarterly meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order by board member George Fiorile at 9:00 a.m.
Approval of Minutes
 

The minutes from the meeting held September 24, 2008 were reviewed and approved.

DEDO Administration Presentation – ‘08’ wrap up and ‘09’ start up budgets, PAT
 

Cheryl Lahman presented an overview of the Tourism Budget and expenditures for 08 and 09.  It was noted that PAT continues to decline during the economic downturn in Delaware.
Plan Development Discussion to drive PAT to attract new business through incentive or sponsorship program (George Fiorile)

Discussed opportunities to generate and attract new tourism business through the state.  One such opportunity is a Delaware Sports Commission that would work with the CVB’s to attract sporting groups and events to the area.  Also discussed was bringing in large conventions to the state to draw overnight stays to the hotel industry as well as increasing sales revenues to restaurants, stores and other Delaware attractions.

Board members expressed that any opportunities should be looked at for longevity and that will bring a positive economic impact for the state.
State Marketing Campaign to help Tourism Industry during economic downturn.
 

Some board members were concerned regarding Sussex county and participating with the First Night Free Campaign; due to the loss of value that their upscale properties would generate.  

A new statewide marketing campaign was discussed to help the tourism industry during the economic downturn that occurs in the off season.  Various ideas were discussed and a marketing campaign will be developed by the DTO that will replicate the First Night Free Program.  Participating partners will be free to offer whatever discounts their facilities are prepared to offer.  I.e. One free night stay or percentage off, etc.  The campaign partners will also include any restaurants or attractions throughout the state.
Grant Program (Kate Kreppein and Elio Battista)
 

The Grant Program and various recommended changes were discussed.  The current rules and regulations regarding the administration of the program do not foster accountability to insure ROI on grant funds awarded.  Norma Lee Derrickson made a motion “to recommend that the Director promulgate rules and regulations that govern the administration of the direct and matching grant program.  Mike Schwartz seconded the motion; all in favor, yea.  Motion carried.

Public Comments from Guests
 

None

New Business
 

None

Adjourn
Meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
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